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Congratulations to Mrs C Hammond who has been appointed to our permanent 
teaching staff as class teacher for P5A on Mondays and Tuesdays and P4A on 
Wednesdays.  

You may have seen some of our PSAs and PSOs in the playground in the mornings. 
They’re there to offer a link for important information that needs to be passed onto the 
school or any other help they can give you. However please remember parents have 
responsibility for children until the bell rings. There may be days when we can’t spare 
these staff to the playground. 

I am having regular informal meetings with Parent Council members and we had a 
great meeting this week discussing their many enthusiastic ideas for the year ahead. 
The Parent Council have been given use of the nursery family room each morning as 
a meeting space until 9.30 am. If you’d like to chat with a member of the Parent 
Council, they’re a friendly bunch and are happy to help other parents. They’ll be 
holding regular planning meetings and will publish these dates soon. Please go along 
if you can help them with the School Fayre. 

 

We’re delighted to inform you we’ve been awarded a Sports Scotland Bronze School 
Sport Award for 2019-2020. The Bronze School Sport Award is recognition of our 
school’s dedication to putting physical education and school sport at the heart of the 
school’s planning, practice and ethos. The Bronze Award also highlights that our 
school has shown improvement across the core areas of the Award and demonstrated 
an on-going commitment to increase young people’s opportunities and engagement 
in physical education, school sport and leadership and provide clear pathways to life-
long participation in sport. This is good news for us, special thanks to our PE teacher 
Mr Robertson for getting us through the award. We’re now working towards Silver. 

The nursery children have been using their imagination and problem solving skills in 
the nursery garden this week to create a car wash.  They had to work cooperatively 
and take turns to clean the vehicles and make sure that they were clean.  In the 
nursery playroom we have been forming letters and numbers using playdough, sand 
and whiteboards.  Next week we are looking forward to learning about Autumn. P1 
enjoyed learning new songs with The Magic of Music teacher, they are learning about 
rhythm and clapping along to the beat of the music. In Maths P1/2 and P2 have been 
learning about 2D shapes and their properties.  They’ve been creating patterns and 
pictures with the tiling shapes and the Tap and Hammer boards and have produced 



beautiful creations. P3B have begun practising for their class assembly. The title is 
‘Our Amazing bodies’ – we can’t wait to show it off. We’ve also been learning about 
our senses and writing about creating a marvellous medicine! We have great 
imaginations. P4A have been making carrot cake with Mrs Bannerman this week, they 
used the carrots we grew in our garden. In maths we’ve been looking at reading and 
writing 3 digit numbers, doubling them and also looking at doubling and halving 
numbers. We looked at how we can improve our writing by looking at different 
connectives, when we should use capital letters and full stops in sentences and then 
we made our own targets for writing. P6A have been putting their ICT skills into 
practice this week. We’ve been using Word to create posters about icebergs and 
PowerPoint to make presentations about ourselves. We’ve also been looking closely 
at the different types of Iceberg that there are and undertook a science experiment to 
see what would make ice melt fastest. We had to predict either air, warm water or salt 
water before we started. We recorded our observations and discovered that salt water 
made the ice melt the quickest. This week P6B moved on to learning about compass 
points and have been recreating portraits of Titanic passengers. P7A have been 
working in groups to create their own political parties ranging from the 'Healthy Party' 
to the 'Education Counts Party'. They’ve been designing logos for their party and 
making rosettes as well as beginning to set out their aims and values. P7B have been 
learning more about Scottish politics this week.  They’ve created a manifesto for their 
political party and begun to make some rosettes with our art specialist Dr Stahl.  They 
came up with great ideas on how to help better the country in areas such as Education, 
Safety, Health and Environmental protection.   

Our logbooks have reached their last years of the early 1980s. Self service lunches 
were introduced in February 1981. The school enjoyed success in cross country at 
Fettes College. Debate continued about the use of corporal punishment but a break in 
at the school saw one of the leather belts stolen, along with a radio cassette recorder. 
Lothian Council’s financial crisis saw redundancies of teachers which led to a strike in 
June 1981. By August 1981 there were only 6 classes in the school. This takes us up 
to December 1981. 
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